

ST PHILIP & ST JAMES (LECKHAMPTON) AREA RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the 9th Annual General Meeting of the Association, 

held on Wednesday 21st May 2014 at Church House

1. Welcome and Introduction

The meeting was chaired by Clair Chilvers (Chairman). She welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
About 45 members and guests attended the meeting.  A particular welcome was offered to Martin Horwood MP, Cllr Tim Harman (CBC Councillor and County Councillor) and Cllr Rob Garnham (CBC Councillor)
Apologies were received from Phil Farmer (Vice-Chairman), Hugh Arthur and John Patterson (Committee members).   

The proposed Agenda for the meeting was approved.  

2.   Minutes of the 8th Annual General Meeting 
2.1 Approval of the Minutes   

The Minutes of the meeting held on 22 May 2013 had been circulated and were available on the website (www.spjara.org.uk) .  It was unanimously agreed by the meeting, that the Minutes should be approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 

2.2 Matters Arising 

No matters arising that were not on the agenda were raised.
3.   Chairman’s Report on the work of the Association over the last year 

She reported on:

· Membership: 141 Members paid up for 2013 (compared to 136 the year before), and 40 had already paid for 2014. Subscriptions due for 2014 can be paid for by standing order.  
· The Committee now had 12 members, and had met five times during the year:  Jonathan Moffitt had been selected as the new Treasurer after the 2013 AGM and Colin Davies was co-opted (as trees officer) during the year.
· Social events: 

An active programme of social events had again been organised for members, including:  the July 2013 Jazz Party in Roger and Marie Owen’s garden (a very successful event with at least 80 attendees raising  £264 for the Tree Fund); November 2013 wine tasting and literary quiz organised in Church House (The Natural Grocery Store presented the wines which were all organic, and 27 attendees raised £235 for the Tree Fund);  February 2014  pub quiz with 18 attendees raised £32 for the tree fund; March 2014, visit to the Wilson Art Gallery and Museum with 19 attendees.  Many thanks were due to all of the organisers.   
Four Newsletters had been produced during the year with the help of Cassandra Phillips and Maurice Gran and the copying done by Jonathan Moffitt. These had been distributed to every house in the SPJARA area, not just members, by a team led by Hugh Arthur. 

· The web site (www.spjara.org.uk) was now regularly updated by Adrian Phillips, and was receiving about 100 hits a week.
Our local environment:
· Planning applications:

Regular monitoring of all new planning applications had been done by Adrian Phillips, and of applications for pruning or felling private trees by Colin Davies. There had been fewer applications in the past year and none had been contentious. (If it was felt comment was needed the procedure was if possible to speak or write to the owner and neighbours and then to agree any comments with the SPJARA Committee). A planning application commented upon in the previous year was Ashford Walk Cottage, for the replacement of the bungalow with a two-storey dwelling. SPJARA had submitted an objection (as did many local residents) but nevertheless permission was granted.
As raised by members, there was concern over utility companies “repairing” verges with patches of tarmac instead of grass after digging them up, and by the damage to grass verges by cars and delivery vans.
· Potholes:  These remained a problem in the area and were particularly dangerous for cyclists (although they do have the merit of slowing the traffic).

· Street cleansing: As in previous years, SPJARA had distributed leaflets to ensure the roads were kept clear of cars when annual street cleaning by CBC took place (co-ordinated by Phil Farmer). With fewer CBC staff in place, this might be difficult to maintain in the future. In addition, Adrian Phillips and Jonathan Moffitt have been doing occasional litter collections and more volunteers were needed for this.
· Bath Road Connect streets project: a consortium of the Bath Road Traders, the community (especially SPJARA and Cheltenham Connect) and the Council, chaired by  Adrian Phillips who reported that:

- the five trees planted in Bath Road front gardens in 2013 were flourishing,
- two more were planted in March 2014,
- the traders and others were watering all seven trees,
- three new trees were expected to be planted in Suffolk Street in early June: Vanessa would co-ordinate their watering,
- the art work on the Exmouth Arms wall had been unveiled in March,
- plans were advanced for painting the 19 utility boxes and the roundabout,
- the next scheme was likely to be focused on improving the environment of the Bath Road car park. 

· Tree planting: 
1) Grafton Rd. SPJARA was in touch with GCC about replacing the three large trees which had sadly been lost from Grafton Road in winter 2013/14.  If necessary, a contribution would be made towards the cost of their replacement in autumn 2014 and we would undertake to help with their maintenance.

2) New street trees: We have been asked by GCC to suggest sites in our area where new street trees could be planted, again with contributions from SPJARA.  Members’ suggestions would be most welcome.

3) Mellersh House: SPJARA had agreed with Cheltenham Borough Homes and CBC that we would contribute towards replacing the two rowan trees that were not flourishing on the Painswick Rd/Andover Rd corner with larger and more robust trees such as Norway maple (a type of sycamore).
· Tree maintenance: The Indian Chestnut trees planted on SPJARA initiative with Borough and County Council help in 2012 in Grafton Rd. were again watered throughout the spring and summer months by volunteers. 
· Cheltenham Civic Society: Adrian Phillips represented SPJARA on the forum of Cheltenham local residents’ associations and traders’ groups set up by Cheltenham Civic Society to discuss Cheltenham-wide issues such as transport and planning. 
· New street lights: SPJARA strongly supported the change to LED street lights in our area. In addition, thanks to being alerted by member Tony Brown, we had successfully agreed with GCC that seven Victorian cast-iron lamp-posts (mostly in back alley-ways)  should not be replaced when converted to LED, but that SPJARA would re-furbish them with paint supplied by GCC. More volunteers were needed for this task.
The Chairman then thanked the Committee members for their work in the past year, in particular  Richard Lyons, former trees officer, and Phil Farmer, Vice-Chairman, for their very valuable contributions over many years. Richard had moved out of the SPJARA area and was resigning from the Committee. Phil was not standing again as Vice-Chairman but was standing again for the Committee. 
In discussion of the Chairman’s report, Cllr Tim Harman reported on the Norwood Triangle surface that Chris Riley of Glos. Highways now said that the whole area is programmed to be resurfaced in the week starting 18th August 2014.  It would be necessary to meet the contractors before this date to arrange for conserving the art-work on the ground.  In addition, Tim Harman said he would follow up on the grass verges problems, and that he would have access to some funds for restoring some street surfaces and pavements, partly as a result of the major sewer replacement planned by Severn Trent in sections of Painswick Rd, Andover Rd, St James’ Place, Andover Street and Ashford Rd. from June to December 2014.
4.   Treasurer’s report on the Association’s finances for the year ending 31 March 2014
Jonathan Moffitt, Treasurer, presented the accounts as shown attached to these Minutes, having thanked Chez Marysczak for the auditing.  In the general account, income exceeded expenditure by £1,244.  The Trees Fund contains £1,055, so the Association ended the year with a balance of £2,299, compared with £1,757 at the start of the year. 

The report was welcomed and approved by those present.

5.   Election of Honorary Officers and Committee Members 

        The Hon Secretary said that she had received nominations for election of all the officers (Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Hon Treasurer and Hon Secretary) who were willing to serve for a further year. There were two nominations for Vice-chairman, who had agreed they were willing to be joint vice-chairmen. There were nominations for the re-election of all current members of the Committee except for Richard Lyons who was retiring. 
      The Chairman sought the meeting’s agreement to election en bloc of the following officers and Committee members, which was agreed nem con.   

	Name
	Position
	
	

	Clair Chilvers
	Chairman 
	
	

	Maurice Gran 
Vanessa Angelo-Thompson
	ViceChairman(joint) 
ViceChairman(joint)
	
	

	Jonathan Moffitt
Cassandra Phillips
	Treasurer

Secretary


	
	

	Agnes Hanson
	Committee Member 
	
	

	Philip Farmer
	Committee Member
	
	

	Hugh Arthur
Colin Davies
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	

	Adrian Phillips
John Patterson
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	

	
	
	
	


6.  The year ahead 

In discussion, members endorsed the Associations’ current schedule of activities being continued in the year ahead.  Ideas for events for the next year were being considered, and suggestions would be very welcome.
Volunteers needed
Members were needed to help during the year ahead in particular with:
· Re-furbishing and painting seven cast-iron lamp-posts
· Watering the trees and shrubs in Grafton Rd

· Delivering Newsletters

· Occasional street litter collections in the area (equipment was available from CBC)

7.  Rev Nick Davies explained the appeal launched by St Philip and St James’ Church to help fund the repairs necessary to the Church roof and windows following the damage caused by the storms earlier in the year, which would need a total of over £160,000 to repair. It was agreed that the proceeds of the raffle at the summer jazz party on 4th July should go towards this appeal, with suitably high quality prizes.
8. Conclusion
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked all present for their support.
------------------------------------------------------


After the conclusion of the formal AGM, Martin Surl, Police and Crime Commissioner for Gloucestershire gave a talk about his work, followed by questions and discussion about policing matters.
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